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Greetings friends,

It's time to begin mindfully preparing for our fall course assessment, which will focus solely on English 110 this term. While this email includes logistical information for faculty teaching sections of 110, it also includes logistical information for all full-time faculty who are contractually...umm, let's say "compelled"...to participate in all departmental course assessments. Please read these directions carefully to ensure that we're all on the same page as we prepare to undertake this new end-of-semester assessment process. I hope you'll find it both more humane and more manageable as you prepare to wind down this semester!     

1) This fall our brilliant colleagues are teaching 23 sections of English 110, and we'll need to assess all of these sections to accomplish our task. In order to work with a robust sample, we will be collecting 6 essays from each of these sections, totaling 138 essays across our available English 110 course offerings. 

2) We will collect these essays from the penultimate out-of-class essay submission in your course, which should fall in the month of November for most of us. 

3) When students submit this essay, English 110 instructors should make a clean copy of the 6 required essays prior to grading; in order to accomplish this task, please select essays from students occupying the following positions on your class roster: students 2, 5, 10, 13, 15, 19. These positions were selected using a random number generator; if a student occupying any of these positions has dropped or neglects to submit an essay, you may choose an essay from the next position on the roster. 

4) Once your students have submitted their penultimate essays, you will make copies prior to grading and then simply place these copies in my mailbox in 8-114. I will mask the names for both students and instructors, and then make a single digital PDF document that I will distribute to all full-time faculty (and adjunct faculty who would like to participate in the assessment at their hourly rate) at the beginning of December. 

5) Around December 1st, all participating faculty will receive a link to our virtual assessment tool along with the PDF document. Participating faculty will also receive a list outlining which of the 138 essays they should assess. If we enjoy the help of at least some of our adjunct colleagues (who, I should reiterate, will be paid for their service!), we will likely be grading circa 12 essays each, and we will have the entire month of December to accomplish this task on our own time. While this is certainly no small task, the virtual assessment tool should make this a more manageable process, as you will simply click through a digital version of our grading rubric and then submit the results. 

6) After the Novisurvey closes on December 31st, I will use the first weeks of January to compile our assessment results so we can examine them together at the beginning of the spring term.

Please let me know if you require any further clarification about these directions, as I would be happy to clarify where necessary. In the meantime, English 110 instructors should prepare to collect their essays, and if you are an adjunct instructor who would like to participate, please let me know at your earliest convenience.

Thanks and all best,
Michael               

